CAUSEWAY ON GULL

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

January 12, 2008
1.
Association Vice President, Bob Edstrom called the meeting to order at approx. 9:00 a.m.  Also present from the Board were Dennis Steele, Pat O’Hara, Tom Kraus, Dave Brainerd, Gloria Williamson, John Sweeney, and Terry Miller.  Jim Kirkpatrick was absent.  Ad Hoc Committee members present were Robert Hanson, Doug Johnson, Glen Johnson, and Laura Johnson, and Mark Nagel.  Legal Counsel, Dick Hawke, and Narveson Management Representatives Neal Narveson and LeAnne Rundhaug were also present.  

2.
A motion was made and seconded to dispense with the reading of the November 18, 2007 meeting minutes.  The motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the November 18, 2007 board meeting as amended.  The motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded to dispense with the reading of the November 18, 2007, Annual Meeting minutes.  The motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded to recommend the approval at the next Annual Meeting of the minutes from the November 18, 2007 Annual Meeting as written.  The motion carried.  
3. Committee Reports

A. Finance Committee – Tom reported that he reviewed the December 31, 2007 financial statement.  Overall things looked good except for the Association accounts receivable delinquency.  There was discussion regarding the collections process and if the Board should get involved in the collection process.  There are several delinquent owners who would like to give their weeks back to the Association.  Tom would like a more detailed report from Springer on where the accounts are at.  Discussion was tabled.  The Board also determined that the only way they should take weeks back at this time is by way of foreclosure.
B. House & Grounds Committee – Dave reported that the new roof leaked.  They believe it was probably due to lack of insulation and condensation.  This new problem may change the way the roofs are being installed, which may result in additional costs.  He also reported that some windows are going to need to be replaced in the near future.  Gloria reported that 10 new couches and chairs have been ordered.  Some new TV stands may also need to be purchased.  She would like to be included in the selection of lighting and bed spreads. 
C. Communications Committee – There was nothing new to report
D. Policy Committee – Bob reported that he has not met with Jason from Meyer Commercial to discuss the agreement.  The new units are not registered yet with the Commerce Department, so sales efforts have not yet commenced.
4.
Old Business:

A.
Dick reported that we are moving forward with the appeal with the Minnesota Department of Health.  The written brief has been completed, and we are waiting for a court date to be assigned to begin oral arguments.
B.
In response to an owner question during the Annual Meeting, there was discussion regarding the costs to maintain the hot tubs.  Approximately $60,000 per year is spent on chemicals, parts, and other items needed to maintain the hot tubs.  It will cost approximately $1,070 per unit in parts to currently comply with State requirements (not including labor).  A couple of the tubs should be replaced soon, which could cost up to $10,000 each.  There was also discussion regarding replacing the tubs with the whirlpool type bathtub.  Management was directed to prepare a plan to get a realistic idea of the timeframe involved to make some of the repairs and improvements.
C.
Dick reported he will send a letter to Pierz Marine to formally inform them that they did not renew the option on their lease and invite them to negotiate a new lease.  Neal was authorized negotiate the new agreement and bring back to the Board.
D.
It was reported that the check for maintenance fees was not received from Causeway Development before Friday’s check-in.  As a resolution, the Board agreed that because this usage is in the form of an exchange, future payments from the Developer for fees should be received by wire transfer each Thursday by 3:00 PM.

E.
Dick reported on the personal injury case involving the four year old who was hurt while sliding last year.  The insurance company has hired an attorney from Quinlivan & Hughes out of St. Cloud to represent the Association.
5.
New Business:  
A.
Following discussion, a motion was made and seconded to pay Dick $1,000.00 and accept his attorney retainer agreement as proposed.  The motion carried.
B.
A motion was made and seconded to re-appoint the current committee 

chairpersons.  The motion carried.


C.
The 2008 meetings were scheduled as follows:



-  April 26th at 9:00 AM at Dick’s office

-  July 20th at 11:00 AM at the resort.  There will be no special time scheduled to meet with the owners after the meeting, however owners may attend the meeting.


-  October 4th at 9:00 AM at Dick’s office
-  November 23rd at 10:00 AM, the Annual Meeting will begin at 1:00 PM at a location to be determined in the cities.

-  The Finance Committee will meet September 16th at 6:00 PM at Denny’s office.
6.
Management Report:

A.
Following discussion, a motion was made and seconded to move the front desk to the sales building in March or April.  The motion carried.  Meyer Commercial did not start the next 6 month lease of the building.  Neal will negotiate the contract when appropriate.

A.
Management was authorized to purchase a new treadmill for the fitness room.

7.
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned.
